DURLEY PARISH COUNCIL JANUARY, 2025 MEETING REPORT
Durley Parish Council held their Monthly Parish Council Meeting on Tuesday 14th January, 2025 in the Ken Stainer Suite at Durley Memorial Hall.  
Cllr Delmege (Chairman) chaired the Meeting.  Attending were Cllr Watts, Cllr Pitter, Cllr Rappini, Cllr Ellen, Cllr Bailey along with the Clerk (Mrs Anne Collins) and District Councillor Miller.  Apologies were received from Cllr Rutherford, County/District Councillor Williams and District Councillor Latham.
The Clerk has arranged a Public Meeting with Southern Water, but is waiting for confirmation from the Officers of Southern Water.  This will be chased up again and will be advertised once a date is confirmed.
Cllr Delmege and the Clerk attended a Winchester City Council Parish Liaison Briefing on 9.1.25 where information was given regarding the Budget, Council Plan and Residents’Survey Outcomes and Devolution.  A further Briefing will be held in February to give more information on Devolution and the Local Government Review.

District Councillor Miller gave a District Councillors’ Report.  He said that District Councillors have had a Presentation on Devolution and HCC has put in a request to Central Government to ask if the County Councillor Elections can be postponed in May, 2025.  HCC have voted to go with a Mayor, but it is not known yet how the District/Borough Councils will be split up.  There is also a Local Government Reform.

Correspondence received over December and January were noted which included the recent Local Government pay award and an impending new Code of Conduct.
Cllr Watts said that everything was fine at the Recreation Ground and a section of old fencing has now been replaced with new.
Cllr Bailey gave a report on The Sawmills play area and everything was fine, but some equipment would need painting in the future.  It was agreed that all play equipment in Durley would be looked at with a view to painting if needed.

A Neighbourhood Watch Report was given by Cllr Watts.  Scams are again on the increase, and an update was given on incidents that have happened recently in Durley.  Clerk reported that she has received no response from Sharon Conway, our dedicated Police Officer to introduce herself to Councillors.  This will be chased up with Donna Jones.  Cllr Watts also informed Councillors about the Blue Lamp Trust.
Cllr Rappini said that there are more pot holes appearing and these will be reported to Hampshire Highways.  The Clerk gave an update on the finger post outside of The Robin Hood which has a finger broken off.  Complaints have been received about mud on the road at the lower end of Kytes Lane.  The Contractor has be asked to sweep the road.
The financial transactions were agreed for December, 2024 and January, 2025.
Cllr Pitter gave an update on the Hall car park renovation work.  The 2 EV charing points have now been installed and hedging is being discussed for the 3rd section.  
All Parish Council information can be found on the Durley Parish Council website, this includes Agendas, Minutes and Reports.
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